Town of Greene
Regular Town Board Meeting
June 9, 2021

The regular meeting of the Greene Town Board was held on June 9, 2021 at 6:00 PM at the Town Hall,
51 Genesee St. Greene, NY 13778.

PRESENT: Supervisor Joe Henninge, Council Members Steve Page, Bernie McDermott and Steve Northrup.
Nick Drew Highway Superintendent, Deborah Thomas Town Clerk, Michelle Day Planning Board Member.
ABSENT: Council Member Diane Flanagan

OTHERS PRESENT: None

Joe Henninge called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

MINUTES

MOTION by McDermott, seconded by Northrup to approve the minutes from May 12, 2021. Ayes carried.
BILLS

MOTION by McDermott, seconded by Northrup to pay all bills presented. Ayes carried.

Vouchers #20210509 through #20210572.

General $7,836.83

General-outside Village $142.67

Highway Town wide $3,358.63

Highway outside Village $19,367.71

Greene Intermunicipal Parks $421.36

REPORTS

MOTION by Northrup, seconded by Page to accept and file all Reports as submitted by the Town Clerk,
Assessor, Highway Superintendent, Dog Control Officer, Ball Flats Committee and the Planning Board.
Ayes carried.

Bernie McDermott asked about the status of the Tractor Supply account. Joe said we will not be doing business
with them unless we pay cash. Nick explained TSC does not offer a Municipal in house account. TSC only
offers a third-party credit card company.

Bernie McDermott questioned why there were no invoices attached to the Volo’s (Ballflats) statement.
Nick said that NAPA does not send them to us, we must request them.

Debbie suggested Adam should get a receipt from NAPA when he picks up parts/supplies and drop it off to the
Town Clerk’s office like he does with the Mirabito gas receipts.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

MOTION by Northrup, seconded by Page to receive and file Committee reports. Ayes carried.



Steve Page reported the JRC T-Ball and Softball programs are over. The JRC summer program is moving
forward. Registration forms have been sent home with the students.

Steve Page suggested that during the spring and summer months the porta-johns should be dumped more
frequently.

Steve is going to talk to Wayne Hartley to go over the procedure for processing the Ball flats use applications
and monies. The Town Clerk’s office will file the applications and process the fees.

MONIES RECEIVED

Code Department $135.10
Judge Fees $3,794.00
Town Clerk $2,127.91
NYS Pave NY, Chips, IRP $43,853.16

Chenango Co Treas. Mortgage tax $34,380.13
MOTION by McDermott, seconded by Page to accept all monies received. Ayes carried.
COMMUNICATIONS

Steve Northrup received a call regarding the seasonal end of Cahoun Rd. Nick responded that the Highway
Dept is going over all the roads and that’s on the list for attention, it most likely will not be till the fall.

Joe read to everyone a thank you note that was sent to the Highway Dept from Robert & Kelly Kitchen.
Debbie thanked Nick and the Highway Dept for all their efforts.

Joe updated the board on the Williamson Law software progress, tutorials are scheduled for next week. Nick
commented that he looked it over and does not think it’s anything he needs. Mary is going to look into whether
it would be compatible with the licensing programs the clerk’s office currently uses.

A letter was received from Senator Akshar regarding the Sam Grant. Steve Page noted we’re waiting on the
approval, there is no money in hand.

BOARD DISCUSSION

Steve Northrup and Bernie McDermott had some questions for Joe regarding the Court audit. Joe noted the
Audit was okay.

Debbie asked if the Town could purchase a calculator for the Treasurer of the Town of Greene Historical
Society. The cost would be no more than $50.00.

MOTION by Henninge, seconded by Northrup to approve the purchase. Ayes carried.

Nick has received concerns and comments on road signs on lanes and privately owned lake roads. Nick’s
concern is how will Fire and EMS identify these locations if not marked. Steve Northrup asked if Nick would
check with Matt Beckwith to see if there is any legislation on lane signs.

Joe discussed his concerns with 5G towers coming into the town and asked Michelle and the Planning Board to
review the Cell Tower Law. Michelle said they would take a look at that.

Michelle met with Altas over the concern of the steep slope, Planning Board is working through that.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR

No one spoke.



MOTION by Page, seconded by Northrup to move to Executive session.
MOTION by Page, seconded by Northrup to return to Regular session.

MOTION by Northrup, seconded by Page to adjourn the meeting at 7:08 PM. Ayes carried.
The Next Regular Town Board meeting is July 14, 2021 at 6:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary C. Wrench
Deputy Town Clerk



